
RESOLUTION NO. 2023-07 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE SAN BRUNO PLANNING COMMISSION  
FINDING THAT THE PROPOSED CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM BUDGET 

FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023-24 IS IN CONFORMANCE  
WITH THE CITY OF SAN BRUNO GENERAL PLAN 

 
WHEREAS, the City of San Bruno has prepared a proposed Capital Improvement 

Program (CIP) budget for Fiscal Year 2023-24 and included within the proposed budget is a 
coordinated program of proposed Public Works projects recommended for planning, 
initiation or construction throughout the ensuing fiscal year. The Fiscal Years 2023-2028 
Five-Year CIP Plan is designed to identify, plan and develop projects using a long-term 
vision for the community’s facilities and infrastructure needs. The CIP Plan outlines work 
programs, project descriptions, and funding needed for each project to be undertaken in the 
next five years. The CIP Budget for Fiscal Year 2023-24 covers a one-year period and 
includes proposed funding allocations to each project on which work is expected to occur 
during the budget year;  

WHEREAS, California Government Code Section 65401 requires that the City’s 
Planning Commission make a determination that the list of the proposed public works (e.g. 
capital improvement) projects recommended for planning, initiation or construction during 
the ensuing fiscal year (“the proposed annual CIP”) is in conformance with the City’s 
General Plan, prior to City Council adoption; 

WHEREAS, The San Bruno General Plan was adopted on March 24, 2009 as the 
comprehensive, long-term plan for the physical development of the City and provides goals 
and policies that establish the basis for evaluating whether specific proposed public works 
(e.g. capital improvement) projects are in conformity with General Plan vision; 

 
WHEREAS, the proposed annual CIP includes, two (2) wastewater projects, four (4) 

stormwater projects, three (3) street and sidewalk projects, six (6) projects which implement 
various city plans and one (2) technology improvements in the proposed CIP budget for 
Fiscal Year 2023-24; 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission has previously reviewed proposed annual 
CIP Budgets and found those public works (e.g. capital improvement) projects to be in 
conformance with the General Plan; 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission’s action to determine whether a proposed 
new or modified CIP project is in conformance with the General Plan, is not subject to the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15378 
in that General Plan conformance findings required by State law is not a project as defined 
under CEQA;  

WHEREAS, each project included in the CIP must undergo any required 
environmental review pursuant to CEQA separately; 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 5C6AB7E7-F582-4327-832B-A48963C6102B



WHEREAS, on May 16, 2023, the Planning Commission held a duly noticed public 
hearing to analyze the general plan conformity for projects in the proposed CIP budget for 
Fiscal Year 2023-24: 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the San Bruno Planning Commission 
hereby finds, determines, and resolves as follows: 

Section 1.  The Planning Commission determines that the General Plan Conformity 
Finding is not subject to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to CEQA 
Guidelines Section 15378 since it is not a project as defined under CEQA. 

 
Section 2.  The Planning Commission finds that the proposed Fiscal Years 2023-

2028 Five-Year Capital Improvement Program is consistent with the General Plan policies 
because it will enhance the achievement of the General Plan by ensuring water and 
wastewater systems are adequate, maintaining public facilities, and improving infrastructure 
for all modes of transportation for all San Bruno’s existing and expected residents and 
businesses. 

 
Section 3.  The Planning Commission hereby adopts Resolution No. 2023-07 finding 

that the proposed Fiscal Years 2023-2028 Capital Improvement Program and the Fiscal 
Year 2023-24 Capital Improvement Program budget is in conformity with the General Plan. 
 

PASSED AND ADOPTED as a Resolution of the Planning Commission of the City of 
San Bruno at a meeting held on the 16th day of May 2023. 

 
 
 
   

Dated  Planning Commission Chair 

Gerard Madden 

 

 

  

ATTEST:   

 

 

  

   

Planning Commission Secretary   

Michael P. Laughlin   
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5/17/2023

5/17/2023



 
---oOo--- 

 

I, Michael P. Laughlin, Planning Commission Secretary, do hereby certify that the 
foregoing Resolution was duly and regularly passed and adopted by the Planning 
Commission of the City of San Bruno this 16th day of May 2023 by the following vote: 
 

AYES Commissioners: Madden, Lethin, Biasotti, Kuhn, Harman, Durazo, Johnson 

NOES Commissioners: None 

ABSENT Commissioners: None 

RECUSED Commissioners None 
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